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Grand Knight Virgil Smith 293-0739 
 Virgil.smith79@yahoo.com  

Chaplain Fr. Thomas Naval 826-0760 
 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335  
 rollya@verizon.net  

Chancellor Roselito De Los Reyes 828-3582 
 tolitski@hotmail.com 
Warden James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 
 James.bowler@yahoo.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 
 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 
Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 
 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 
 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Donald Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 
 dgargiulo@socal.rr.com 

Inside Guard John A. Oliver 527-5709 
  oliverexe@aol.com 

Outside Guard George Del Hierro 821-1247 
 georgedelhierro@yahoo.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 
 kandkpete@att.net 

2 year Trustee William J. Serb III PGK* 826-6029 

 Serbthe3rd@att.net 

3Year Trustee Peter A. Morales PGK* 402-8814 
 dsafe88@gmail.com 

Lecturer Irvin Cuevas (562)594-8081(H) (310)480-8281(C) 
 irvcuevas@gmail.com  

Insurance Advisor Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF (949)922-3704 
 Dan.delvillar@kofc.org  

District Deputy Peter A. Morales PGK DD108  402-8814 
 Dsafe88@gmail.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the 

GK or DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending 

meeting.    

 



 

 

 

 
 

Daniel Charbonneau – John Oliver’s Friend 

Bertie Yerga –John Oliver’s Friend 

Donna Elhers – John Oliver’s Friend 

Hector Chafino – Leo Fernandez’ Cousin 

Mike Stark – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Friend 
 

 

Lloyd Duronslet PGK (Kidney Problems) 

Carlos Chavez PGK 

Frank Faecke (hip replacement)   

Roland Cormier – Brother Knight (heart by-pass surgery) Westminster Council #3926 

 

 

Ana Maria Kulassia, Tom & Dodi Gillman, Irene Hoffenberg, Ada Ahmed, 

 Darlene Minnie, Carol Huff (blood disorder),  Bruce Schmidt (immune system disorder) 

 - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Lumas Gougis, Myrna Legeaux, 

Aurelia Hains, Shryl Pringle, Mooneen Taylor, Gary Woods, Mile Stark, 

 Milli & Sylven Laurant, Vernon Woods - Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

Jim & Mimi DeRosa’s Grandson – Jim & Anita Bowlers’ Friend’s 

Wade Buckhorn (dying of cancer) – Fred Navarro’s Cousin 

Mary Kratzer – Fred Navarro’s Sister-in Law 

Gloria Monzano – Fred Navarro’s Cousin 

Juanita Hughes (west nile virus) – Mike Mercer’s Friend 

Stella Ramirez (brain cancer) – Bob Escobar’s Friend 

Brian Nerhus (cancer) – Virgil Smith GK’s Brother-in-Law 

 

 

   Sick & Distressed 



 

 
 

 

  

 

My Brother Knights  

 

 As we get into full swing of the holidays, I’m hoping all of the Knights of the council had a 

wonderful Thanksgiving.  Being with friends and family at holiday time is what matters most. I 

would like to tell all of my fellow Knights Thank You for all that you have accomplished during this 

past year. 

 

 All though I was unable to attend the annual H.O.P.E. Dinner/Dance at the Knott’s Berry 

Farm Convention Center I hear that all of you that attended had a great time. I had purchased tickets 

for my family to attend but things came up at the last minute and we were not able to attend. During 

the dinner Past Grand Knight Bill Serb presented to H.O.P.E. a one thousand dollar check for me 

from our Council to assist them with their charitable activities. This is just one of the charities that 

we as a council assist with all of your help during the year, thank you! 

 

 We are now looking forward to the Fish Fry’s during lent. 

 

 We will have a membership drive in 2016 and hopefully a great golf tournament. I am really 

looking for both to be a great success.  

 

Bless you 

 

 

 

Virgil Smith GK 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc.] 

To Your Council 
We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 

 

 



 

  

 
 

 

 

                            Psalm 37 
 

 Obstacles give us the opportunity to trust God. I think the key to Psalm 37 is in verse 7 “Be 

still before the Lord and wait patiently for him.” With everything that is going on around us, Psalm 

37 is a verse of hope. “Do not fret because of those who are evil or be envious of those who do 

wrong; for like the grass they will soon wither, like green plants they will soon die away. 

 

 Trust in the Lord and do good; dwell in the land and enjoy safe pasture. Take delight in the 

Lord, and He will give you the desires of your heart. 

 

 Commit your way to the Lord; trust in Him and He will do this: He will make your righteous 

reward shine like the dawn, your vindication like the noonday sun. 

 

 Be still before the Lord and wait patiently for Him; do not fret when people succeed in their 

ways, when they carry out their wicked schemes 

 

 Refrain from anger and turn from wrath; do not fret it leads only to evil. For those who are 

evil well be destroyed, but those who hope in the Lord will inherit the land.” 

  

 Psalm 37 is about replacing worry with trust and in Philippians 4:6-7 Jesus tells the 

Christians “Do not be anxious about anything, but in every situation, by prayer and petition, with 

thanksgiving, present your requests to God and the peace of God, which transcends all 

understanding , will guard your hearts and your minds in Christ.”  

 

 Praying that this Christmas season God will change your worry to trust so that you can rest 

in Him and that He will give you the “Peace that passes all understanding.” The peace that comes 

from waiting patiently on Him. 
   

 

Merry Christmas 
NSS 

 

 



 

December Meeting 

Will Be 

$20.00 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Brother Knights; 
 

 Hope everybody had a nice Thanksgiving.  Now Christmas is around the corner.  

Our Council Christmas Party is on December 5, 2015 06:00 PM at the St. Irenaeus Hall. All Brother 

Knights and their families are invited to celebrate this Joyous Occasion. This is “Potluck” if you last 

name starts with “A” to “L” bring a main dish and if your last name starts with “M” to “Z” bring 

salad or dessert to share. The council will provide Ham and Chicken Alfredo and drinks.  

Santa Claus will be joining us. If you have children joining your families bring a wrapped gift with 

their name on it. The adults will have a gift exchange; if you wish to join bring a wrapped gift worth 

around $10.00. Brother Knights, we will need help in setting up the Hall at 3:00 PM and Ladies we 

need your help in decorating the Hall. 

To prepare for the coming of our Lord Jesus Christ, I invite you all my Brother Knights to our 

“SImbang Gabi Mass (Mass at Night)” starting on December 16 to December 24 at 5:00 AM. This is 

a Filipino Tradition that is celebrated for nine days before Christmas. There is a fellowship with light 

refreshments that follows after every mass. 

 

 St. Irenaeus monthly adoration is on December 13, what a way to spend time a quiet time 

with Our Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

 I wish everybody a Joyous and Blessed Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year. 

 
  

God Bless Us All, 

Rolly Arenz DGK & Program Director 

Rolly Arenz  

H: 562-924-5335 
M: 562-708-0258 
E-mail: rollya@verizon.net 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 On December 1st I sent out the member dues notifications for 2016. Please get them back to 

me as soon as possible. Again, as in past years, those who get their dues back by January 1st will go 

into a drawing and the winner will have his dues refunded.  

 

 I have, also, included the Fraternal Survey form for this past year. Please fill out that form 

and include it with your dues payment when you send it back to me. I need this back by January 15, 

2010 in order to have the compiled data sent to Supreme by January 31, 2010. 

 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 
 

    DECEMBER  BIRTHDAYS 

 

George O’Hara 12-4 Gary Moore 12-5 Lloyd Duronslet PGK 12-8 

Adam Schuster 12-8 Leonardo Fernandez 12-10 John Warren 12-10 

Louie Chavez 12-15 George Del Hierro 12-17 George Kubeck 12-18 

Robert T. Wert 12-23 Fr. Patrick Moses 12-24 Jesus Ordanza 12-25 

Robert Mosier 12-26 Luis O’Hara 12-27 Wilson Peng 12-27 

 William Robertson 12-30 

   

Peace and all good 

 

 
Michael Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

These monthly bulletins are also available on-line and frequently it will have pictures of our 

various activities included in those issues. To access go to: 

 http://www.kofc8599.org 

 Click on: Newsletter 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 



 

 

 
  

 
 

 

2nd OFFICER MEETING – Class Rm 8 7:00pm 

5th COUNCIL ANNUAL CHRISTMAS PARTY in Hall 6:00pm 

7th “PEARL HARBOR REMEMBERANCE DAY” 

8th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

9th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

12th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

13th ADORATION 

24th “CHRISTMAS DAY” 

26th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

31st “NEW YEARS EVE” 

 

1st “NEW YEARS DAY” 

6th  OFFICER MEETING in Class Room 8 7:00pm 

12th 4th DEGREE MEETING 7:30pm 

13th ADORATION 

13th BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

15th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

18th “MARTIN LUTHER KING JR. DAY” 

30th H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

31st CORPORATE COMMUNION 8:00am mass 

 

  

 

 

These Are The 

Seminarian’s Your Council Support 

Phung Nguyen & Tony Park 
We Support Him Financially As Well As In Our Prayer’s 

 

 

 

 



 

 
                                         

 

 

                       Knights of Columbus 
                                      Council 8599 Annual 

                     Christmas Party 
                                 December 5, 2015 @ 6:00 PM 
                                     St. Irenaeus Parish Hall 
 
                              

 
 
                   
                  
                   
                        

                               

                               Any Questions: Call Rolly Arenz (562) 708-0258 



 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

  

 To be eligible to become a Knight, Section 101 of the Laws of the Order require that 

the applicant be a "practical Catholic."  The guidelines not only inform us on eligibility for 

membership but should also serve as a reminder of what is expected of us as Knights.  

 

 A “practical Catholic accepts the teaching authority of the Catholic Church on 

matters of faith and morals and aspires to live in accordance with the Catholic Church..." 

 

 A "practical Catholic gives material and moral support to the Church and her works 

on all levels, promoting the programs of the parish and diocese and coming to the aid of the 

missions, the needy and the underprivileged; supports and advances the just causes of 

minority groups; endeavors to eliminate unjust discrimination, prejudice, etc.; and supports 

the Church in her defense of marriage and family life." 

 
Sincerely, 

Walter Munoz 

Membership Director 

waltmunoz@gmail.com 

(714) 650-0483 
 

. 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jim Bowler      Peter Morales PGK, DD      John Oliver      Louis Cianciosi      Lloyd Ferry      Rolly Arenz 

Richard Morin      Virgil Smith GK      George Limar      Robert Escobar      Jorge Rodriguez 

Leonardo Fernandez      Bob Marsh      George Del Hierro      Donard Gargiulo PGK     Chris Nsor 

James Darensbourg      Irvin Gueyas      Fred Navarro      Mike Mercer      Louie Chavez      Bill Serb PGK 

Chorm Thienngern      Dr. Modesto Paredes Jr.      Kevin Connell      Joe Bogdanovich      Richard Tkach 

Rafael Martinez 

 

mailto:waltmunoz@gmail.com


 

 

 
 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 If you have been watching videos put out by The Center for Medical Progress you may have 

been a little surprised to find out Planned Parenthood is in the business of selling baby parts.  

Planned Parenthood might put it this way.   A good brain is really hard to come by.  You have to go 

through a lot of babies to get a good one.  The best brains come from the babies who are born before 

they are aborted.  You get top dollar for the baby that’s kicking and screaming.  For Planned 

Parenthood that’s good news.  They can sell all of his or her body parts for top dollar.  Talk about 

easy money.  It gets even better, the state of California and the Federal government fund Planned 

Parenthood to the tone of about Seven Hundred and Fifty Million Dollars (that’s just the Federal 

Government).  The last I heard the State of California pays for forty percent of all abortions in the 

state (the State of California withholds information on abortion).   They call it Health Care.   It’s 

not a good plan if you haven’t been born yet!  

   

 Just for the record it’s against the law to sell body parts.  If you take the time to watch the 

video’s Planned Parenthood management has been doing this for years.  One Planned Parenthood 

official stated I have been doing this for ten years.  By their own statements they have been breaking 

the law for years and continue breaking the law.   Will they be investigated?  The Center for Medical 

Progress has already done a three year investigation into Planned Parenthood.  The hard work has 

been done for any law enforcement agency wishing to investigate.  I would be very surprised if 

anyone from Planned Parenthood goes to jail or even pays a penny in fines.  I would not be shocked 

if personnel from The Center for Medical Progress were investigated, fined and sent to jail.  There 

are more tapes coming out and it seems each one is more damming then the one before it.  As of now 

the question being asked is should our government continue to fund Planned Parenthood?  This is not 

Health Care or a Woman’s Health issue.   In the history of this country has it ever been ok to sell 

body parts?         

 

 Defunding of Planned Parenthood should be a no brainier.  Should our tax dollars be used to 

support any group or persons so indifferent to life?   A group that (by their own words) has no 

respect for law.  What does that say about anyone who would support them?  What does it say about 

us as a nation?  Why would you fund them?  

Thomas Nagle PGK 

Pro-Life Chairman 



 

 
              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 “Your Shield For Life” 
 
 

 
    

 Founding Notion: Protecting the Breadwinner’s Income 

 While jobs may be safer in 2015, accidents, injuries, and illnesses that can impact your 

ability to work still happen. Most, in fact, do not happen on the jobsite or place of employment. Did 

you know that a 2011 study revealed that more than 95 percent of the long-term disability claims on 

file were not work related?  

 The Knights have always sought to protect members’ families from the “loss” of a 

breadwinner. I’m sure you know all about Father McGivney’s vision for our insurance program. But 

you may not know that Father McGivney also wanted to find a way to help members who couldn’t 

work because of an illness. After all, the “loss” of the breadwinner does not have to mean that 

person’s death; it can also mean the loss of the breadwinner’s income.  

 Consider that loss for a moment. How would your family fare if a source of income suddenly 

stopped? Could a dual-income family manage on one income stream? What about young families 

with a working father and a mother who cares for the children? What if his income halted due to an 

accident or illness?  

 I’ve heard some people say they have coverage at work, but too many aren’t sure what this 

coverage entails, how much income it would provide or for how long. Having this protection counts 

for something, certainly, but it isn’t “yours”; it’s provided by the company for which you work at 

their discretion. It could be eliminated tomorrow.  

 That’s where a personally-owned disability income insurance product, like Income Armor, 

comes into play. It can offer valuable income replacement in the event of an injury or illness.. If you 

have a job, you must know about this coverage.  

 

 

 

Dan E. del Villar FICF, LUTCF, MDRT 

(949) 922-3704 

dan.delvillar@kofc.org 
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Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III – Peter A. Morales 



 

 
  

                                            
 

 

Program Director Rolando Arenz                  (562)924-5335 
 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 
   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 
Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK                                                              402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz                                                          (562)924-5335  

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Council Activities Director Rolando Arenz                                                          (562)924-5335 

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

   Pancake Breakfast Chairman James Bowler 952-3809 

   ID Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD,DM 761-5731 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

   Phone Committee Chairman Walt Munoz 650-0483 

 Family Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562 924-5335 
  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK                                                 402-8814 
   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith                                                                      293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Don Gargiulo PGK   (562)431-8488 

   Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK                                                         402-8814 

 John J. Garcia                                         826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

   Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

   Council Annual Picnic Chairman Gene St. Amant 761-8125 

   Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Richard Tkach 527-6737(H) (562)225-0331(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562)924-5335 

Membership Director Walt Munoz                                                                       650-0483 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Vacant 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor William J. Serb III PGK 826-6029 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 


